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2023 RATE INCREASE ANNOUNCEMENT

 King County Water District No. 90 (the District) worked with a rate consultant in 
2022 to complete a Rate Study and a 20-year Capital Spending Plan. These efforts 
revealed that the 20-year Capital Spending Plan is short $200,000 per year. On average, 
the District spends about $3 million per year on capital projects, such as replacing mains, 
upgrading pump stations, tank painting, etc. In the past, the District depended on growth 
to help offset these costs. However, for the first time in District history, we lost customers 
in 2022. (Five customers were transferred to the City of Renton, and three new houses 
were added, for a net decrease of two connections). The District is at the point where 
more of the funds for capital projects must come from rates. The 2023 budget includes 
just over 20% (almost $1.5 million) of revenues transferred to the capital program.

 District staff aggressively look for grants and low-interest loans to help offset 
these costs. For example, in 2021, the District was awarded $1.1 million from a FEMA 
Grant to upgrade three of our Pump Stations. That work will continue through 2023. In 
addition, Washington State’s Public Work Trust Fund (PWTF) and Drinking Water State 
Revolving Fund (DWSRF) provide loan funding for capital projects at an interest rate of 
1%-2.5%. The District has also worked to lower costs with leak detection, new meters, 
and lower-cost pipe replacement methods.
 
 All rates will increase starting with the January 2023 bills. Bi-monthly residential 
base rates will increase by $4.00 to $70.90 ($2.00 per month), and the usage tiers will 
increase to $4.35 (6-15 CCFs), $5.00 (16-25 CCFs), $5.65 (26 - 35 CCF’s). In addition, we 
have added a fifth tier; usage over 36 CCFs will be $6.30. The average winter rate 
increase for low-water users is 6%, the average winter rate increase for higher users will 
be closer to 9%. 

 Beginning in 2022, the 
Summer Surcharge fee is applied 
to every CCF used during the 
summer months. The Summer 
Surcharge applies to all bills in 
June, July, August, and 
September of each year. 

 The District has a 
Low-Income Assistance Program 
for those over 55 or who are 
permanently disabled. No 
changes have been made to the 
low-income rate for 2023. You 
may qualify if your income is 
below $35,000 for a single person 
and $45,000 for a family. Please visit our website at www.kcwd90.com for more 
information. The Low-Income Application is located under the “Pay My Bill” tab. The rates 
for all categories of users have increased and the 2023 Schedule of Charges is available 
at the District office or on our website www.kcwd90.com.   






